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The Board of Education of Victoria Unified School District No. 432 met in Special Session at 

the Library on Thursday, December 10th at 6:30 P.M. 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT MEMBERS ABSENT 

Tammy Lichter   

Ryan Mauch   

Janea Dinkel    

Kevin Huser  

                  Sean Rodger   

Jacque Schmidt     

Jeanna Wellbrock                                                                                                              

 

Superintendent: Kent Michel 

Principal:  Dylan Dronberger – Victoria High School     

Others Present:    Dan Rogers and Luke Johnson 

CALL TO ORDER– President Tammy Lichter called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 

APPROVE ACTING BOARD CLERK-MOTION – A motion was made by Jeanna 

Wellbrock to accept Michelle Geist as Acting Board Clerk for the December 10, 2020 Special 

Board of Education Meeting.  Motion was seconded by Jackie Schmidt.  Motion carried 7-0. 

WELCOME GUESTS – Tammy Lichter welcomed Luke Johnson and Dan Rogers as guests to 

this meeting. 

APPROVE AGENDA-MOTION – A motion was made by Ryan Mauch to accept the agenda 

as presented, seconded by Jeanna Wellbrock.  Motion carried 7-0.   

DISCUSSION ON ATTENDANCE AT HOME BASKETBALL GAMES—Mr. Dronberger 

discussed the KSHSAA ruling on November 24th, 2020 which would allow basketball games to 

be played, but no one (including parents) could attend those games. Another meeting was held 
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by the KSHAA on Tuesday, December 8, 2020 to appeal the decision on November 24th.  It was 

recommended at that meeting that up to 2 parents/guardians could attend the basketball games as 

long social distancing could be accommodated.  Individual school boards and/or County Health 

offices could weigh in on making that decision for each individual school.   

Mr. Dronberger reported that our gym has been measured out and the home side could safely 

hold 56 people.  Visitor side could hold 42 people (considering 6 feet for social distancing).  

Each gym that we attend would have their own rules depending on the County Health Office and 

the size of their gym as to how many parent/guardians could attend the away games.   After 

much discussion, it was decided that we would allow two parents/guardians per participant(s) 

family to be allowed to attend Victoria basketball games.  Tickets will be collected upon entry 

and signatures will be required.  We will NOT be offering a concession stand.  All spectators 

will be required to wear face coverings.  To keep within our space limitations, we will encourage 

parents to come to their child’s game only. All home games will be streamed on NFHS network.  

The band will be playing at the HS games.  Band member only parents will not be attending the 

games because of space restrictions.  If there is interest, Mr. Johnson has offered to set up a 

private Facebook page so those band parents can see their children participate between games 

and at half time in the band. 

MOTION – A motion was made by Jeanna Wellbrock to allow only two parents/guardians per 

student family unit to attend home basketball games, seconded by Ryan Mauch.  A vote was 

taken and passed 7-0. 

MOTION TO ADJOURN MEETING   - MOTION — A motion was made by Jeanna 

Wellbrock to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Jackie Schmidt.  Motion carried 7-0.  The meeting 

was adjourned at 7:05 P.M. 
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Michelle Geist, Acting Board Clerk  


